

August 26, 2019

Hand Delivered

The Public Utilities Board 400 – 330 Portage Avenue Winnipeg, MB R3C 0C4

Attention: Mr. Darren Christle, Board Secretary and Executive Director

Dear Mr. Christle:

RE: Manitoba Public Insurance (MPI) 2020 General Rate Application (GRA)

Round 1 Commercially Sensitive Information (CSI) Information Request (IR)

Filing

Please find accompanying this letter, MPI's responses to the first round of CSI IRs from the Consumer's Associate of Canada (Manitoba) ("CAC"). The responses to these IRs have been provided electronically on password-protected flash drives. The password to open the file will be sent to all parties by email. Printed copies of the IR responses have also been provided on blue stock.

MPI would like to conclude the information request portion of the GRA process by September 13, 2019, the deadline for filing second round IR responses, and therefore respectfully requests that any Round 2 follow up IRs be provided as promptly as possible.

Sincerely,

Michael Triggs

General Counsel and Corporate Secretary

MT/st

Encl.

cc: K. McCandless

B. Williams

Signatories to MPI Confidentiality Agreement

Téléphone : 204-985-8770 Ext. 7384 Télécopieur : 204-942-2217 www.mpi.mb.ca